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First place Mixed Bowling Team L to R: Bobbie Orchard, Irene Gaetani, 
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With their $1 rings!   Photos by Sharon Rondeau

Women’s Club Presidents 2022:  
Outgoing is Barb Zgrzepski, 
Incoming is Bev Mercurio
Photo by Kathy Wiegand

Snow White & 7 Dwarfs from Chorus Show  
Photo by Pat Dieringer
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PINE LAKES MIXED BOWLING TEAM
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PINE LAKES HOA II
Bob Konetzny, President

Dear Pine Lakes Leased Land Residents, 
On behalf of our HOAII Board of Directors, I want 

to thank all the homeowners who read the last month 
Whispering Pines and paid their 2022 HOAII membership 
fees. Most of the $25.00 fee goes directly to our Legal fund, 
which at the present time, is deeply appreciated.  

Life at Pine Lakes is returning to normal. Our pool is 
operating fine and we have a new Park Manager, Jason 
Myers. Our Board has met with Jason on multiple occasions 
and we are all impressed with his quick understanding 
of our issues, his immediate action for many of our 
concerns, and his desire to improve the appearance of 
Pine Lakes. From our most recent Liaison meeting, items 
which will be repaired or replaced are: the awning in the 
pool area, the kitchen dishwasher and sink faucet will be 
repaired/replaced, the carpets in the clubhouse have been 
cleaned, new cul-de-sac number signs have been ordered, 
remediation of the mold area in the kitchen and records 
room as well as replacement of ceiling tiles will begin soon, 
50 new chairs will be ordered for the ballroom, the fans 
in the pool area will be replaced/repaired.  In addition, a 
new wall and door will be installed in the men’s room at 
the pool, new outdoor folding chairs will be purchased for 
golf outings and food trucks, and bids are being solicited 
to repair/replace the security cameras at the gatehouse.  
Finally, but no less important is Jason’s commitment to 
address each Resident Concern Form personally.  

I know that many of our residents are leaving for the 
summer months.  On behalf of our HOAII Board, I want 
to wish everyone a safe and healthy summer.
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GREETINGS FROM YOUR 
FEDERATION OF MANUFACTURED 
HOMEOWNERS, FMO
Ron Thoreson, FMO Board At Large Director, Pine Lakes 
FMO Park Representative

WEB PAGE REMINDER TO ALL 
PINE LAKES RESIDENTS 

                  
 

 

 

         
 

 

   

      (239) 910-1133 
www.shieldpcs.com

Veteran owned locally operated

         
 

                    Ask about special rates for Pine Lakes Residents!

Don’t leave your home unprotected against rodents and insects 
Get Shielded!

Good news continues!  FMO Membership is up, 
FMO information updates are happening and FMO 

is celebrating 60 years of Manufactured Homeowner 
Consumer Advocacy work this June.  Watch for your 
FMO magazine in June.  

Take a glance at the March April FMO Magazine by using 
this link.
https://fmo.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/04/10_FMO-
MARCH-APRIL-2022.pdf

Pine Lakes residents, please check when your FMO 
membership renews.  For lots of reasons, you may not 
have gotten an Invoice. I will send you a reminder email 
so you can check this out.  

To pay locally, drop off your $25.00 one-year dues or 3 
years for $65.00 at my home.  Make check payable to 
FMO.  My address is FMO Park Rep Ron Thoreson, 
19521 Ravines Ct 35D, email  ron@ronthoreson.com   
There is a box next to my front door for drop off.

New and never been a member?  Call me at 919-306-
1700 and I will explain the importance of FMO and how 
it works for you.  Safe Travels This Summer!

Remember that wherever you spend summer, you 
always have access to updates and information on 

the Pine Lakes website www.ourpinelakes.com. Any 
news, updates, and you will have full color access to the 
WHISPERING PINES issues (May, June/July/August, 
September, and monthly issues through season).  The 
website is sponsored by the two homeowner’s groups, 
HOAII and PLEHOA.  Special thanks to Gary Walkling 
who is the web master and does a great job to make sure 
information is available. And if you are planning to have 
work done on your home or property, take a look at 
the WHISPERING PINES advertisers who support the 
printing of the publication. Two great resources for the 
Pine Lakes residents—the website and the WHISPERING 
PINES!  Enjoy!

Hurricane Names for the 
2022 Hurricane Season:

Alex		  Hermine	 Owen
Bonnie		  Idalia		  Phillippe
Colin		  Jose		  Rina
Danielle	 Karl		  Shary
Earl		  Lisa		  Tammy
Fiona		  Martin		  Virginie
Gaston		  Nicole		  Walter
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RAY STREETER 
MEMORIAL TOURNAMENT
Joann Cline

On Saturday, March 26th, fellow golfers and friends 
of Ray Streeter gathered to play a memorial 

tournament in his honor. Ray, who passed away on April 
1, 2021, was a resident of Pine Lakes for almost 18 years, 
during which time he not only earned Pine Lakes Club 
Champion honors eleven times, he very willingly and 
graciously shared his talents, his expertise, and his love 
for the game of golf.

Prior to his life here at Pine Lakes, Ray was able to turn his 
golfing talents into a lifelong career. One of the highlights 
of his career was making his first hole-in-one on hole 
number 16 at a Senior PGA Tour event, winning him 
a Cadillac Sedan de Ville. He tagged the car with plates 
reading “1 on 16”, and once the Cadillac was retired the 
plates were moved to his golf cart.

The “1 on 16”  Memorial Scramble was made up of six 
person teams with each team playing 3 individual two 
person scrambles. The total of the three individual scores 
became the final team score. Not quite as complicated as 
it sounds, 10 teams were able to have some fun, make 
it through the morning, and post team scores ranging 
from 179 to 207. The game was interesting and so was 
the declaration of tournament “winners”. The team of 
Mike Lajiness & Bill Strueve,  Dick Loubier & Chuck 
Yedinak, and Randy Califf & Irene Hinchley took top 
prize money with their score of 179. Then prize money 
skipped to the fifth place score of 186 where there was a 
two-way tie between the team of Randy Allen & Laurie 
Pellerin,  Jeff Penders & Bud Bruns, and Dareld Schick 
& Carolyn Copley, along with the team of Jim Steinke 
& George Chittum, Phil Eberhardt & Dick Phillips, 
and Mike Kimbro & Bill Demoulin. The final prize was 
given to the 10th place score of 207, played by the team 
of Jay Nicoson & Rick Hargrave, John Easton & Charlie 
Matthews, and Larry Guile & Bob Hayter.

In the spirit of “1 on 16” the Pine Lakes Pub and Pro 
Shop offered a $100 prize for anyone who scored a hole 
in one on our own hole 16 during the tournament.  
Unfortunately, no one was that lucky but Director of 
Golf, Bill Chapman, and Pub Manager, Brian Keen, were 
gracious enough to offer gift certificates as prizes during 
the 50/50 drawing.  Thank you, Bill and Brian!
 

“Wake Up America” became another winner when it 
was presented with the proceeds from the day’s 50/50 
raffle.

Ray’s wife, Linda, was an honored guest at lunch following 
golf, giving friends an opportunity to share stories and 
remembrances of their time spent with Ray, on and off 
the course.

Thanks to all the organizers and participants for 
remembering Ray and his contributions to our Pine 
Lakes golfing community.

Ray Streeter Memorial Tournament Committee
L to R: Bob Fillion, Linda Streeter, Terry & 

Jamine Kretz, and Doug Connor
Photo by Joann Cline
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Stinger Printing & Graphics, LLC
Does not accept any responsibility for damage or other losses that may occur 

from using any vendor listed in this or any other publication printed.

BUD’S HANDYMAN 
SERVICES

LANDSCAPING
GUTTERS • PRUNING

DRIVEWAY PAINTING

POWER WASH HOMES 
Pine Lakes Resident

Call 207-299-7831 • Bud Bruns

C.E.R.T.
Mike Gloss

WAKE UP AMERICA CAN USE 
YOUR HELP!

CERT team members Pat O’Connell and Mike Gloss 
presented an AED and CPR class at the request of our 

pickleball members on April 5th, 2022 in the Pine Lakes 
CC activities room. Training equipment was provided by 
the North Fort Myers Fire Department.

Congratulations to CERT Member Becky Gloss for 
successfully completing the STOP THE BLEED* Course 
created by the American College of Surgeons, Committee 
On Trauma on April 6th, 2022.  STOP THE BLEED* is a 
registered trademark of the US Department of Defense. 

CERT Basic classes will be given in November 2022 
for anyone who would like to join our Community 
Emergency Response Team.  Mike Gloss Pine Lakes CC 
Team leader 330-524-129.

Are you NOT a Snowbird (LEAVE FOR ALL THE 
SUMMER) and are around during most of the off 

season? Volunteers are needed for pick-up and delivery 
of food for food pantries.  CLARIFICATION: volunteers 
for help on as needed basis, no more than once a week, 
only when you are available!

As an ASSISTANT, the task is just to ride and help pick-
up day-old breads, pastries and produce mostly from 
Publix grocery stores. NO SUPER HEAVY LIFTING.

If you ARE A DRIVER WITH EXPERIANCE towing a 
trailer, DRIVERS are needed also.

All it takes is a few hours in the morning, 3 hours at the 
most.

PLEASE, if you can help, even on a limited basis, 
call Lew Ackley at: 239-738-0191

Your help is for an incredibly worthy cause. 
Thank you in advance for your interest.
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CURRENT FLOWCURRENT FLOW

CALL: 239-603-3209

PLUMBING, Inc.

Steady Flow oF Quality Service

currentflowplumbing.comCFC1429878 LICENSED & INSURED

$200.00
Off Repiping
(Entire House)

$50.00
Off 

Water Heater
Replacement We Accept

NEW CONSTRUCTION

WATER HEATERS

DRAIN CLEANING SERVICE • RE-PIPE
RE-MODEL
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PINE LAKES WOMEN’S CLUB
Bev Mercurio, President

229 Del Prado Blvd. N.
Unit #8

Cape Coral, FL 33909

art@stingerprinting.com • stingergraphics@embarqmail.com

www.stingerprinting.com

(Cypress Center)

LARGE FORMAT PRINTING
Banners • Signs

With the exception of 
Fed-Ex, Amazon, UPS, and USPS, 

residents must call the gate 
to inform them of all visitors, and contractors 

coming to their home.

Hello everyone!  It’s that time of year when we have 
said or are saying goodbye to our northern Women’s 

Club members.  I hope you all have a great summer and 
look forward to resuming our meetings in the fall.  Our 
first meeting will be Sept. 1st @ 6:30PM.   We will have 
a short business meeting followed by our very popular 
Movie and Popcorn night.  It’s a nice casual start to kick 
off the season!  We will select the movie later this summer 
and it will be something funny and entertaining for all.

This was a very good year for Women’s Club.  We gained 
several new members and all of our fundraisers were 
quite successful.  Thank you all for your endless volunteer 
work. Our charities all received very generous donations 
from our club due to everyone’s hard work.

I have several new ideas for some fun events.  The board 
and I will be meeting soon to discuss future plans.  I 
want to thank those of you who are sending me your 
suggestions for some new activities and fundraisers.  
Keep those calls coming!  I love your input as we all strive 
to make Women’s Club the best it can be!  Its great to see 
all of the new members joining and getting excited about 
next season.  

See you all in the fall and everyone stay safe and healthy!

Lastly, I want to introduce your new board for the 
2022/2023 season:
PRESIDENT				    Bev Mercurio
VICE PRESIDENT                                Bridget Heier
TREASURER				    Lynn Bentsen
SECRETARY				    Jane Vogel
CORRESPONDING SECRETARY	 Carol Taylor

Thanks to the Men’s Club for supplying and serving
dinner to the Women’s Club

Photo by Kathy Wiegand
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THE PINE LAKES MAGIC MUSICAL IS 
HISTORY.....
Darlene Topp, Director

Darlene and Chorus
Photo by Pat Dieringer

DeeAnn Blanton

Deeann@lighthousemhs.com

Lighthouse Mobile Home Sales.Com
“Guiding You Home”

616-403-2509

DeeAnn Blanton

Deeann@lighthousemhs.com

Lighthouse Mobile Home Sales.Com
“Guiding You Home”

616-403-2509

DeeAnn Blanton

Deeann@lighthousemhs.com

Lighthouse Mobile Home Sales.Com
“Guiding You Home”

616-403-2509

LIGHTHOUSE 
HOME SALES

Pine Lakes residents list your home with 
DEEANN BLANTON 

from Lighthouse sales, your local sales agent.

* DeeAnn is a trusted sales agent that is dedicated to 
selling your home quickly, professionally 

and for the top price.

* DeeAnn will list your home in multiple listing 
outlets to get you the maximum exposure.

* IF YOU WANT IT SOLD, CALL DEEANN!

616.403.2509
FREE $50.00 Gift Card for a referral listing.

(863) 303-9030

Small Scale Design - Proper Plant Placement, 
Plant Efficiency

Install - Sod, Top Soil, Mulch, Rock, Plants & 
Trees, Landscape Border

Maintenance - Ornamental Care, Fertilizing, 
Weed Control, Plant Trimming/Pruning, 
Landscape Clean Up & Roof/Gutter Cleaning

Tree Nursery - Many Popular Tree Species 
Available

Email: Eduardo@LugoScapes.com
Website: www.LugoScapes.com

Eduardo Lugo

Licensed & Insured #L21000454967

On Sunday, March 13th, Heigh Ho and Away We 
Go....was our song. With the help of the Seven 

Dwarfs, Snow White, and many other soloists, we had 
such a wonderful night of fun music. We had a sold-out 
show and were wishing we had another night to perform, 
but the clubhouse is taken a year ahead, so even hard to 
get a date.

The music from Disney Movies was also showcased by 
John Stanley and Rick Saniti on the two big screens and 
provided the audience the actual stars of those movies, 
like Cruella Deville, Pocahontas, Cinderella, Mary 
Poppins and many more. You missed something if you 
were not there.

Hopefully, we can perform again next Spring if all goes 
as planned. If you have sung in a group, or would like to 
sing, you are always welcome. We hope to start rehearsals 
next January for a March show. There will be dates later 
on.  Come join us. Music is great for the brain and keeps 
us young at heart.
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• Does the paint on your car shed water 
when standing still?

• Does your glass clean up with one wipe?

• Do your wheels have a brown or black tint?

• Are your headlight lenses hazy?

These issues and more are easily fixed 
with the right product.

CAR DETAILING

Mobile Service Available in Pine Lakes 
Call Howard for a FREE ESTIMATE 

at 612-868-1596
Pine Lakes Resident

 Your Parts Warehouse! 

16277 S Tamiami Trail,  
Ft. Myers 33908  
239) 362-1004 

14940 N Cleveland Ave,  
Ft. Myers, FL 33903 

(239) 543-3300 

PINE LAKES MEN’S CLUB - EXCITED 
ABOUT NEXT SEASON
Rick Saniti, President

Well, by the time this Whispering Pines is printed and 
delivered to your mail tube or read electronically 

online at ourpinelakes.com, a lot of us will be long gone 
for the summer.

We had our last Men’s Club meeting of the season the 
2nd week in April and our last bingo session the 3rd week 
in April. Everything else was done in March. We’re all 
going to wonder what to do with our newfound free time.

But we are excited for next season. All our shows and 
events are already on the calendar just waiting to happen. 
The lineup is looking pretty darn good!

May everyone stay healthy and be happy and we’ll see 
you in October!

90’S CLUB LUNCHEON
Virginia Davis

We were served an Easter dinner and cake by Sue. It 
was fabulous!!! Thanks so much. We received raffle 

gifts from Jane Richards. What a treat that was, thanks 
so much too. We were entertained by Bud and thanks so 
much again! We will have our next luncheon May 4th at 
the Sandtrap at noon. Please come all 90-year-olds and 
older. You may bring a guest. Please call Virginia at 315-
456-9959 or Grace at 239 543-0899 for more information.  
Spread the word please!

Photos by Virginia Davis
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TENNIS COURT IMPROVEMENTS
Rick Coats

TENNIS
Cully Swinford

If you have wandered by the tennis courts lately you 
may have noticed an upgrade to our seating areas. 

The installation of the new canopies is now complete. 
The job started Thursday March 31st with the removal 
of the old canopies, the sanding and repairs made to the 
vertical sections of the structures and the painting. On 
Friday the work continued with the installation of white 
PVC pipe over the vertical sections of the frame, (as 
opposed to painting those poles). On Saturday the new 
canopies were secured to the structures. On Sunday, the 
finishing touches were done to improve the aesthetics of 
the structures, specifically putting caps on the ends of 
the short down pieces of the pipes and removal of the 
lettering on the PVC pipes.

Yes, the work crew was exhausted by the end of the four 
days, particularly the two guys who were there each and 

Great shade for the Tennis courts!

every day. Having said all that, everyone is so very proud 
of the work that was accomplished and everything looks 
fantastic.

Thanks to Sue Halverson and Morgan Schafer for their 
contribution to and initiation of the project. Many thanks 
also to Hayes and Annette Harp, Sandy Milley, Randy 
Markham, Terry Brush, Rick Shaw, Cam Thomson, Irwin 
Peters, John Davis, Steve Coy, Don Mackay, and Rick 
Coats for completing the project.

Our tennis courts are home to our competitive Pine 
Lakes teams where we host many teams and players from 
neighboring parks. This project has added to the beauty 
of the Pine Lakes community which is often admired by 
our tennis playing guests.

Still didn’t make it down to the tennis courts this winter? 
Not to worry! Yes, winter tennis is over but that means 

summer tennis is here! That’s right, summer is the perfect 
time to get your feet wet. We have a great group called 
“whatever” that congregates at 8am Monday thru Friday. 
This is the perfect place to hone your skills. It’s a very laid 
back, no pressure kind of atmosphere… trust me, you’ll 
love it! There’s also another group run by Ron Garcia 

every Monday thru Friday starting May 3rd from 9:30 - 
11:00. He usually has 2 - 3 courts going at a time. This is 
such a fun bunch of players that are just a hoot to play 
with. Give Ron a call at 732-801-7152 and he’ll fill you in. 
Also keep in mind that the courts are mostly available in 
the afternoons and early evenings which is when you’ll 
see me a lot of times. Yes, it’s a bit toasty but the pool is oh 
so inviting. See you on the courts!

Workers hard at work on a sunny hot day!

Photos by Rick Coats
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FAIRWAY PINES PICKLEBALL NEWS
Janet Dudding--Club Secretary

Lots of fun activities and events have been concluded 
since our last newsletter. Many thanks to everyone 

who participated in buying and selling tickets for our 
50/50 draw. The club officers decided to award smaller 
amounts of the total to spread the winnings out to more 
people. The following are the lucky winners from the 
draw on March 20/22: Henry Aubert $203, Geof Dudding 
$200, Tony Fetting $200, Julia Siefer $200, Clarence 
Duewa $200. There were also four $150 prizes donated 
for house power washing by Golden Touch (with many 
thanks!).  Winners were: Mary Meehl, Mike Gans, Pete 
Wasson, Kathy Dow. Congratulations to all the winners 
and a big thank you to Steve Seifer for organizing and 
running this event. The Pickleball Club has purchased a 
large storage shed for our area with the money raised. We 
are hoping this product will be delivered and installed 
shortly. Many thanks also to Terri Wilkin for donating 
a pickleball pitching machine “The Lobster” to our club. 
This is an expensive piece of equipment that will be used 
primarily for our Pickleball instruction.  

Another event that was completed was the 3rd ladder 
competition that was organized and run by Steve Seifer. 
This ladder featured separate Men’s and Women’s 
competition and was the first Ladder to run this way. 
The results for the Ladder Rung Leaders are as follows: 
Mary Valentine, Penny Jock, Terri Wilkin, Sue Russell, 
Fred Schwig, Pete Wasson, Jean Mark Beneteau, Mark 
Beneteau. Thanks again Steve for providing this very 
successful activity for our members. 

Another activity that our Pickleball Club enjoyed was 
our first annual general meeting and social event that 
happened on March 23/22. It was wonderful to have so 
many members together at the same time for great food 
and conversation.  The business part of the meeting 
was the election of our new club officers for the vacant 
positions. Congratulations to Gail Guile- President and 
John Jenkins- Vice President. We are very glad to have you 
join our club officers for an exciting and busy upcoming 
season. Steve Seifer will remain as our Executive V.P., Tom 
Clark as Treasurer, and Janet Dudding as Club Secretary. 
Bob Howland will be our Court Manager (reporting to 
John Jenkins VP) and we are very happy to have Bob 
continue his excellent work. We are also hoping that Jay 
Scholfield will also continue next year as our Pickleball 

instructor. He has done a wonderful job of teaching 
new players and coaching them along. Please feel free 
to contact any of the officers if you have any questions 
or would like to chat. We are also very grateful to our 
out-going President Sandy Weiland for the exemplary 
leadership she provided during her 2 yr. term. We will 
still see Sandy around the pickleball courts, but she will 
be missed as a member of our executive group.
This will be our final newsletter submission until next 
Fall when many of our players will return for the 22/23 
season. We wish the remaining club members good 
games for the summer season and a safe, healthy and 
enjoyable summer to all.

Outgoing Club President Sandy Weiland receives a
Gift from pickleball player Pat Scholfield while

Incoming President Gail Guile looks on.
Photo by Geof Dudding



12

PINE LAKES BOCCE LEAGUE
Jim Rastrelli 

PINE LAKES SHUFFLEBOARD!!  
PLAY FOR FUN BEGINS!!
Elaine Mandeville and Irene Gaetani

Our social league is on hiatus and many friends have 
returned to the north, but not after celebrating the 

end of the winter season! As one of the best, fun sports, it 
was also the most fun season-ending ice cream banquet. 
A lot of fun conversations were had, and a lot of yummy 
ice cream consumed at Daddy D’s!! We packed the store. 

Even though the season has ended, Irene and Al have 
begun opening the courts each Tuesday at 7:00 PM after 
taking a well-deserved vacation! No scores are being 
recorded and no money collected. Just show up at the 
courts on any Tuesday evening. If you have not played 
before, it’s really easy to learn. Join the fun!!  Also, the 
courts can be used any time by any Pine Lakes resident 
or guest using the equipment near the court.

May is here and the Pine Lakes Bocce League Fall 
and Winter seasons are over. What an exciting and 

fun time we had this season. The Fall 2021 season ended 
with the teams of Judie Greene and Joe Lumeniello and 
Pat Pacewic and Jeff Furnia tied for First Place. The 
playoff ended the Fall Season with Judie and Joe winning 
the match.

The Winter Season started off with seventeen new players 
and and competition was really exciting. Three teams, 
Judie Greene and Rich Pacewic, Ann Salerno and Dick 
White and Jean Rourke and Joel Lembo tied for First 
Place. Just like March Madness we had to have a bracket 
playoff with Jackie Bartilucci (subbing for a cruising Judie 
Greene) and Rich Pacewic playing against Ann Salerno 
and Dick White in the first round. Judie and Rich won 
the battle to play Jean Rourke and Joel Lembo. The first-
place winners were Jean and Joel in a thrilling contest.

On April 5th we had the first Grand Championship of the 
winners of the Fall and Winter Seasons. Judie Greene and 
Joe Lumeniello and Jean Rourke and Joel Lembo faced 
off against each other on a beautiful day. Jean and Joel 
were almost flawless in their play and won the Grand 
Championship in a surgical fashion to win the first Grand 
Championship trophy.

We had our annual Awards Banquet with the Pub 
catering the food and trophies were given to the winners. 
We ended the day with a Split the Pot raffle and, in a 
change from previous years, had a raffle with fifteen gift 
certificates and prizes from local businesses and Pine 
Lakes Pub and Pro shop. We ended the day with a Silent 
Auction of very generous prizes. The banquet was a great 
success. All in all, it was a great time with the Bocce 
Committee putting together a fun party. Special thanks 
to Pat Pacewic for doing a great job getting prizes and 
organizing the banquet. Many thanks to Rich and the 
Committee for all the hard work and help of putting the 
seasons together.

The Bocce Committee is looking forward to the Fall 
and Winter seasons and we have sent a Survey letter to 
all past and present players to let us know how we can 
improve the Bocce experience here at Pine Lakes. We 
are encouraging everyone to take advantage of the Pine 

Lakes Bocce Courts during the Spring and Summer and 
learn how to play Bocce Ball at Pine Lakes. I hope to have 
more information on the results of the survey in future 
issues of the Whispering Pines.

Photos by Irene Gaetani
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The Pine Lakes Mixed Bowling League will have a 
summer fun league.  If you haven’t bowled for years, 

this would be a good time to refresh your skills.  If you 
have never bowled, this would be a good time to try.

There will be an informational meeting on Monday, May 
23rd at 1:00 pm at Bowland followed by an optional 9 
pin no-tap using handicaps.  The cost will be $14.00 to 
participate in the 9 pin no-tap and prize money for 1st 
and 2nd place for men and women will be awarded.

We will bowl for 14 weeks and will start on Monday, June 
6th and end on September 12th (we will not bowl on July 

SUMMER FUN BOWLING

MIXED BOWLING LEAGUE
By Sharon Rondeau

4th).  We will start practice at 1:40 pm and will bowl at 
2:00.  The cost per week is $14.00.  You can form your 
own team or you can be assigned to one.  

Bowland will give each bowler $50 on their “Passport To 
Fun” card for completing the 14 weeks of bowling.
We bowl at Bowland/Coral Lanes, 42 Mid Cape Terr. (off 
Santa Barbara Blvd.) Cape Coral   (239-772-1661)

Please contact Larry Hyskey at 239-567-0807 or Sharon 
Rondeau at 508-846-3001 to sign up.   

Come join in on the fun and meet new people.

The second half/winter season finished up on March 21st.  Great season of bowling everyone!!  
The final places are:

	 1st place (66 pts.):	 Chit Happens	 Gail Bolton, Bobbie Orchard, Irene Gaetani, Randy Califf 
             (see photos on cover)
	 2rd place (62 pts.):	 Bi-Polar Rollers	 Nita Conner, Karen Miller, Larry Hyskey, Mike Watson
	 3rd place (60 pts.):	 We Don’t Care	 Dottie Godek, Bridget Heier, Bill Hall, Jim Turckes

High Averages:
	 Men:		  187 Daryl Lang	 186 Mike Watson	 183 Eric Welch	
	 Women:	 166 Irene Hinchley	 160 Ann Rasler	 141 Karen Coons

High Scratch Game:
	 Men:		  278 Randy Califf	 258 Mike Watson	 246 Ron Thoreson	
	 Women:	 238 Irene Hinchley 	 208 Irene Gaetani	 202 Ann Rasler 	

High Scratch Series:
	 Men:		  701 Randy Califf	 648 Ron Thoreson	 643 Dean Hurd
	 Women:	 579 Irene Hinchley 	 552 Ann Rasler	 514 Irene Gaetani

After our prize awards distribution meeting on March 28th, we played 9 pin no-tap for prize money and the winners 
were:
	 Men:		  1st place:  Randy Califf	 2nd place:  Dean Hurd	 3rd place:  Don Sweet
	 Women:	 1st place:  Irene Hinchley	 2nd place:  Char Wagnitz     	 3rd place:  Bridget Heier

If you are interested in bowling in the summer league, contact Larry Hyskey, 239-567-0807 or Sharon Rondeau, 
508-846-3001.  We bowl on Mondays at 2:00 at Bowland/Coral Lanes in Cape Coral.
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BEAUTIFICATION NEWS OHIO NIGHT 2023
Ray DunlapThe candy canes are all painted. Can you help us out 

with a small part of your garage to store them 
until November? If you have space, please call one of us. 
Thanks.

Beautification Committee:
Phyllis Fulwider	 720-415-4263
Becky Gloss		  330-524-5583
Dottie Godek		  407-256-9484
Linda Baker		  517-202-6219
Bev Thoreson		  919-306-1700

“Food & Fun Friday” coming July 15. Look for more 
information in the June/July/August Whispering Pines.

The following is a list of activities for the 2022/2023 
season.
October 17: “It’s Fall Ya’ll” 5:00pm to 9:00pm. Mark 
your calendars for Pie & Ice Cream
November 4:  Christmas Sale set-up 6:30pm in the Card 
room.  We need YOU! Please volunteer
November 5:  Christmas Sale, 9:30am till 12:00 noon in 
the Card room
November 15: Decorating Pine Lakes for the Holidays 
Season begins at 9:00 am in the Clubhouse lobby. Join us 
to help decorate.  We need MEN AND WOMEN to make 
Pine Lakes sparkle for the Holidays.
December 4: “Candlelight Tour of Homes” 5:00p.m. to 
8:00p.m. It’s not too early to start planning to be a part of 
the “Candlelight Tour of Homes”
December 15: Golf Cart Parade. Decorate your golf 
cart for the parade. Line up at 5:00pm in front of the 
Clubhouse. Parade starts at 5:30 then parade around the 
community. Join us after in the Ballroom for cookies, hot 
chocolate and some great gift drawings.
December 31: New Year’s Eve, 8:00 pm till 12:30am.
January 3, 2023: Undecorate Pine Lakes, 9:00am in 
the lobby.

Mark your calendars for Saturday night March 4th 
2023!!

Pine Lakes most popular Pot-Luck Party “OHIO Night” 
returns. Next year’s event will feature Sarasota’s number 
one party band - Paisley Craze. This 5-piece ensemble 
will take you on a magical ride through the 1960’s and 
70’s. From the British invasion featuring the Beatles, 
the Rolling Stones, and the Animals, to the music of the 
Beach Boys, the Monkees, and the Young Rascals. From 
the mind-blowing psychedelic rock of Jimi Hendrix, 
Janis Joplin, and Jefferson Airplane, to the groovin’ 
dance sounds of Motown, featuring Diana Ross and the 
Supremes, Aretha Franklin, and Smokey Robinson and 
the Miracles.
 
So, whether you want to just relax, sit back, and jam to 
the music, or get out on the dance floor and party all 
night, come out and celebrate the music of the decade 
that changed the world. Be sure to dig deep into your 
closets and rescue your favorite outfits from back in 
the day. There will be multiple prizes for the best Retro 
Costumes.  Get groovy baby!
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Ron Cook
Our Resident Realtor

(239) 839-7293

Wendy Saniti
Our Resident Realtor

(239) 600-0272

ATTENTION PINE LAKES ESTATE 
HOME OWNERS:

If you’ve been considering selling your home 
this might be the time, 

it’s a sellers market in SW Florida. 

We would love to take the time to sit down and talk 
with you about what’s taking place 

here in Pine Lakes. 

Just give us a call and we can set something up.

WE HAVE BUYERS:

1400 Colonial Blvd #77, Fort Myers, FL 33907
(239) 482-7785 | www.rawlingsrealty.com

REALTY, INC.

MARK ITSOLD!



PINE LAKES VETERAN’S ASSOCIATION
Linda Baker

MEMORIAL DAY POOL PARTY
HOSTED BY THE PINE LAKES 

VETERANS ASSOCIATION
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Our April meeting was great! Our new segment called 
“Spotlight on You” focused on Russ Devans, Doug 

Glazier and Bob Marcoux and they regaled us with stories 
of their times in service as well as afterwards.  We also 
had a presentation from the Wolfhounds Legacy Corp, 
an organization that provides service dogs to Veterans. 
See more at www.woflhoundslegacy.com.

Have you ever looked at the Veteran Memory wall in the 
clubhouse?  Check it out, as we honor our veterans that 
are no longer with us.

We are getting new members each month, if you haven’t 
joined the Pine Lakes Veteran’s Association yet, what are 
you waiting for? We would love to have you, and the best 
part is, it’s free!! Come to the next meeting or contact 
any board member for a Membership packet. We have 
opened our membership to the U.S. Military Veterans in 
Lake Fairways. If you know any of them, make sure they 
are aware and invite them to the next meeting.

Attention Veterans!!!  Do you have a green light in 
your lamppost? You should! Even if you don’t join our 
Veteran’s Club, we want you to have one! Contact Tim 
Mercurio for yours.  

If you believe you are a member but are not getting the 
meeting reminder emails, please contact Linda Baker 
(LLB5775@comcast.net or 517-202-6219) to update your 
information.

If you are interested in the Honor Flight, please contact 
Tim Mercurio, they are starting back up this summer!

Please contact one of the board members if you know of 
the passing of a Pine Lakes Veteran.  

Our next meeting will be held Tuesday, May 3, 2022 at 
2:00pm in the activities room in the Clubhouse.  This 
will be our last meeting of the season, starting back up 
in September, so stop by and get to know your fellow 
Veterans better.  Snacks will be provided.  Hope to see 
ALL Veterans there!

SAVE THE DATES:
Memorial Day Celebration at the Pool – 

5/30/2022 – 4:00pm – 7:00pm

Veteran’s Day Ceremony and Luncheon – 
11/11/2022 -11:00am

Veteran’s Dance -11/13/2022 
Variety Show – coming February 2023

Come join the Pine Lakes Veterans Association in 
celebrating Memorial Day, Monday, May 30th from 

4-7 p.m. at the Pine Lakes Pool. (Inclimate weather 
alternative - Pine Lakes Clubhouse Ballroom.)  

Loads of food and fun for the whole family.  So, grab your 
sunscreen and pool gear and head to the Pine Lakes Pool 
for goodies and games - including: Corn Hole, Pool Golf, 
Musical Chairs, Water Volleyball, and Split the Pot Raffle 
(bring the big bucks!). 

The Missing Man Table and Ceremony to commemorate 
our veterans who gave the ultimate sacrifice for our 
country will be presented before dinner. 

Tickets are $5.00 per person...
Includes: Your choice of a hamburger, cheeseburger, or 
hot dog with chips, soda, and an ice cream treat. Entry 
into all the games.

Get your tickets at the Saturday Breakfast at either the 
Pine Lakes Country Club or the Lake Fairways Country 
Club OR Contact Lisa Heflin at 512-888-6024, Tim 
Mercurio at 512-300-7877, or Steve Falck at 239-980-
9318
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Whether you need a tune-up, repair or a new AC 
system, Purtz Air Service will make sure your 
home is ready for the heat of summer! 

Family Owned & Operated 
Since 2014 

INSTALLS • SERVICE • REPAIRS 
 • MAINTENANCE • 

AFTER-HOURS PRIORITY 

SERVICE 

 
Count on the experts to ensure your system keeps you cool all summer long.  
Our trained professionals service all brands, so call today to keep your system  
cooling at its peak efficiency.  

SECOND WIND UV LIGHT 
SPECIAL PRICE 

$75 OFF 
Complete installation of an FDA 

approved Class II medical device. 
Provides premium mold, odor & air 

purification protection. 

Complete System Check-Up. 
New Customers Only Please. 

Get complete service details from our 
technician. 

PERFORMANCE 
TUNE-UP 

$10 OFF 
NEW Installs – Includes unit & heater 

on existing pad and electric.  
Call for fast same day installation 

scheduling. 

NEW HVAC SYSTEM 
INSTALLATION 

$100 OFF 

IS IT TIME FOR A NEW  
AC SYSTEM? 

ASK ABOUT OUR SERVICE 
AGREEMENT PLANS 

Save money by maintaining your system with regular 
Check-ups. Get added benefits like part discounts, 
priority after hours service and more. We have some 
of the lowest cost plans out there so give us a try! 

It might be time for a new system if your old unit is 
over 10 years old, needs frequent repairs, makes lot 
of noise or your energy bills are going up. Get a new 
high efficiency system at a great price from us! 

PURTZ AIR SERVICE ~ 239-340-8852 

FREE ESTIMATES! 
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TEE TIME Ladies 18 Hole Golf League 
Joann Cline

results next page...

“In this game of golf, the friends you play with will be remembered more than the score on your card.”
                                                          							               Author unknown

On March 24th, before the annual migration of our snowbird friends began in earnest, our ladies gathered at 
Magnolia Landing for the League Spring Luncheon.  Along with socializing and enjoying each other’s company, 

the highlight of the day was the distribution of prize money for our past season’s play. Debra Russo, our Ringers 
chairperson, compiled and paid out for a total of 134 birdies, along with individual dream scores for each flight.  Irene 
Hinchley was the big winner for her dream score of 51, the lowest for all flights.  Thanks, Debra, for the great job you 
do tracking all the scores and compiling our list of winners.  

Congratulations to all the prize winners, including Laurie Pellerin for being the “last golfer standing”, and all who 
won reserved parking rights through the Parking Spot Raffle.  

As always, huge THANKS to Annette Maloney and her committee for organizing the luncheon, giving us the 
opportunity to enjoy our friendships away from the individual woes and triumphs we experience on the golf course.

Hope Hospice also became a winner when we donated the proceeds from the reserved parking raffle along with our 
league day 50/50 raffles throughout the season.  This donation was made in honor of Angie Teresky, longtime league 
member and friend, who passed away this last year. 

Our Ladies League golf will continue through the summer months with games being determined by the number of 
participants willing to withstand the heat and humidity.  We wish both our “year rounders” and our snowbirds a happy 
and healthy summer!

******* CONGRATULATIONS LADIES LEAGUE WINNERS ******
March 25th  Sabal Springs L.E.G.A.:	  Kris Clevenger 5th place in B Flight    Linda Kantz  6th place in C Flight
April 7th  Burnt Store L.E.G.A.:  	   Sue-Kay Hunt 5th place in A Flight

****************************************************
March 23rd  League Play  2 Best Balls
		  Team Score 105		  Team Score 105	 Team Score 109	 Team Score 109 
		  Irene Hinchley			  Marilyn Hayes		 Sue-Kay Hunt		  Darlene Topp
		  Connie Riedlinger		  Linda Wakefield	 Bev Bynum		  Laurie Pellerin
		  Linda Kantz			   Denise Wright		 Khris Clevenger	 Sue Hunt
 		  * blind draw *			   Donna Schneider	 Linda Knotts		  * blind draw *

March 30th  League Play  Low Net in Flight
		  Flight 1				    Flight 2			   Flight 3
		  Linda Wakefield net 58		  Linda Kantz net 59		  Barb Harwood net 57
		  Darlene Topp  60			   Carol Listermann 61		  Karen Coons 62
		  Marilyn Hayes 62			   Denise Wright 64		  Sandy Craig 65
		  Annette Maloney 63			   Khris Clevenger 65		  Linda Knotts 65
		  Bev Bynum 65				   Joann Cline 65
Closest to the Pin on Hole #3   Joann Cline



19

April 6th   League Play   2 Best Ball Shamble
		  Team Score 87				   Team Score 91			  Team Score 94
		  Sue-Kay Hunt				    Darlene Topp			   Irene Hinchley
		  Connie Riedlinger			   Debra Russo			   Bev Bynum
		  Carol Listermann			   Denise Wright			  Becky Monteleone
		  Sandy Craig				    Carolyn Copley		  Karen Coons

April 13th  League Play  Low Net in Flight
		  Flight 1					     Flight 2
		  Connie Riedlinger net 60			   Karen Coons net 62
		  Eileen Sims 60					    Carolyn Copley 66
		  Debra Russo 61				    Becky Monteleone 66
		  Irene Hinchley 62				    Donna Schneider 67
		  Lori Skinner 62				    Sandy Tupper 68
		  Bev Bynum 63					    Denise Wright 68
		  Linda Wakefield 63				    Khris Clevenger 68

Important Dates in May:
1st    Mother Goose Day
3rd   Nat’l Teacher’s Day
4th   Int’l Firefighters Day (thank you for keeping us safe)

13th World Cocktail Day
21st Armed Forces Day (thank you!)
25th Nat’l Wine Day (or is it whine day?)

FUN AND STRESS, AND ALL THE REST
APRIL FOOL….2022
Barbara Willis

On April 2nd, 2022, we held our annual April Fool’s 
Golf Tournament. A day of fun, frustration, and 

some surprises as usual. On this day, there are many 
different games incorporated into one--the weather 
cooperated and we had wonderful participation. A 
special Thank You to all who ventured out to play.

There were a few “ties” in the winner’s list, and so we will 
begin.
1st with a 67 Bill Strueve, Lynda Adam, Jack Sullivan, 
Carolyn Copley
2nd with a 69 Tim Mercurio, Carol Listermann, Bill 
Resar, Kris Clevenger
Four teams tied for 3rd with a 71 Bob Konetzny, Sue-
Kay Hunt, Ken & Sue Hunt; William Bruns, Deb Russo, 
Daryl & Jean Lang; Bob Fillion, Sandy Craig, Brian & 
Karen Coons; Phil & Gina Eberhardt, Charlie & Donna 
Schneider
4th with a 73 Ray Reetz, Darlene Topp, Richard & Brenda 
Loubier

Two teams tied for 5th with a 75 Jeff Pender, Irene 
Hinchley, Ron & Ruth Hovet and Randy Allen, Laurie 
Pellerin, Larry & Nancy Hurley. We always try to pay at 
least HALF of the field, but, because of all the “ties” we 
ended up paying one more team.

Lunch in the Pub as usual. A Big Thanks to all of the staff. 
Desert was SUPER good. Special Thanks to those who 
“set-up” the course and to Bill, our Pro, for the follow-up 
work of checking our cards and posting the winners.

One more tournament for “OUR” season to end. Hope to 
see you in May. I know a lot of you will be heading out. 
Be safe, be well, look forward to seeing you next year.
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Are You Paying Too Much
For Your Manufactured Home Insurance?

SWITCH NOW AND SAVE!
Call today for a free quote...

239-549-6255

MEDICARE - AUTO - BOAT - RV - GOLF CART

4825 Coronado Pkwy #2
Cape Coral, FL 33904

www.ccicins.com

NIFTY NINER NEWS
Pat O’Connell

March 2, 2022:  We started the month with a 2 best 
ball Shamble. There were 5 teams playing & 3 teams 

scored in the money. First Place went to the team of 
Nancy, Ruth, Pat D & Veronica with a score of 59. Second 
Place had 2 teams tied with a 61. These teams were Margi, 
Libby, Barb D & Jacquie, Gina, Pat O & Brenda. 

March 9:  This was a Low Net In Flight day. Eight 
players won some money (but we do not get rich on our 
winnings!). Margi came in First with a 23; Veronica came 
in Second with 29; Ruth & Libby tied for Third place with 
31; Doris & Pat D tied for Fifth place with a 33; Shirley & 
Helen tied for Seventh place with 34. 

March 11 and 12:  This was the Interclub Championship 
between Pine Lakes & Lake Fairways. Janice & Libby 
represented the Pine Lakes Nifty Niners; Lake Fairways 
was represented by Leyone & Linda. The First Day was at 
Lake Fairways course & the Lake Fairways women won 
the Day. Day 2 was at Pine Lakes, Janice & Libby won 
that day. Match Play is a hole-by-hole game, meaning if 
you are ahead by one stroke or twelve strokes, you only 
get credit for one hole. Libby’s & Janice’s picture was in 
last month’s article when they won the Pine Lakes Nifty 
Niners Championship.

March 16: This day had a shamble with a Putting Contest.  
Barb W came in first on the game & the Putting Contest 
winning $4 paid out in cash. There was also money on 
the books like the usual day of golf.  Second place was 
Brenda, Third place was Veronica & there were pay outs 
up to the 7th place. Janice was 4th, Ruth was 5th Joanne 
was 6th and Margi was 7th. 

March 21 & 23: This was the Nifty Niners 2-Day 
Member-Member Tournament. Our theme this year was 
Goldilocks. We each pair up with another Nifty Niner 
member and basically challenge everyone else. There 
were 9 teams of two. We played a Two-Person Shamble 
game on Day 1 & we played Alternate Shots on Day 2. 
The final outcome was Pat D & Pat O came in First with 
a combined 2-day total of 57; Joyce & Kathy were Second 
with a 59; Shirley & Janice were Third with a 61; Margi 
& Jacquie were Fourth with a 62 and Veronica & Helen 
were Fifth with a 63. 

March 30:  This was a Red, White & Blue day; Red flag 
holes record 1 score, White flag holes record 2 scores & 
Blue flags record 3 holes and, of course, the handicaps 
are added (subtracted). There were 5 teams today. First 
Place team, with a final score of 48, was the foursome 
of Jacquie, Janice, Pat O & Barb D. Second Place team, 
with a 54, was Margi, Gina & Brenda; Third Place teams, 
with 57s, were Team Nancy, Doris, Pat D, Libby & Helen, 
Barb W, Joyce & Veronica. Fifth place team, with a 58, 
was Shirley, Joanne, Ruth and Kathy. And hopefully this 
ends the tournament play for the Winter/Spring of 2022.

Happy Mother’s Day
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MEN’S GOLF LEAGUE
Dick Loubier

BEAUTIFUL WEATHER, BUT NOT MUCH RAIN YET. WE ALL KNOW IT IS COMING. LOTS OF GOLFERS 
HEADING HOME UP NORTH OR INTO CANADA. HOPE THEY ALL HAVE A NICE SUMMER. I KNOW 

WE ALL WILL. COURSE CLOSING FRONT NINE STARTING APRIL 25 FOR NEW IRRIGATION SYSTEM, THIS 
ONE IS ONLY 40 YEARS OLD. WE WILL BE PLAYING THE BACK TWICE, THEN IN A MONTH OR SO THEY 
WILL CLOSE THE BACK NINE FOR SAME REASON AND WE WILL PLAY THE FRONT TWICE, NOW FOR 
SOME OF OUR RESULTS.

ON MARCH 17, WE PLAYED A 
SHAMBLE 1BB PAR 5, 2BB PAR 
4 AND 3 BB PAR 3. ALL 3 MAN 
TEAMS.
1.GARY HULL
BRIAN COONS		  80
JIM STEINKE
2.TIE MIKE LAJINESS
TOM MINAHAN		  86
BILL KLAMER
2.TIE BILL STRUEVE
TONY BIRCHFIELD		  86
TOM VAN HORN
2.TIE CHRIS TUPPER
BILL  RESAR	  		  86
CHUCK HARWOOD
3.SHERMAN RIEDLINGER
BILL DEMOULIN		  88
MARC COUFAL
4.MIKE KIMBRO
DOUG CONNER		  90
JOHN MALONEY
5.MIKE FUCHS
RICK TAYMAN		  91
DARELD SCHICK
C.T.P. # 1 CHUCK HARWOOD  
# 11  BILL DEMOULIN

ON MARCH 24 WE PLAYED A 
STABLEFORD
FLT 1
1.MIKE HAYES		  39
2.TIE GARY HULL		  36
BOB KONETZNY
FLT 2 
1.DAVE DUQUETTE		 45
2.MIKE KIMBRO		  39
3.BILL SKINNER 		  38
4.JOHN CUSACK		  37

FLT 3 
1.DAVE WRIGHT		  53
2.TIE RANDY CALIFF	 42
TIE CHARLIE SCHNEIDER	 42
3.SHERMAN RIEDLINGER	 41
4.BILL DEMOULIN		  37
5.DARYL LANG 		  33
C.T.P. # 17 DICK LOUBIER
FLT 4
1.BRIAN COONS		  48
2.RICHARD THIBODEAU	 43
3.TIE BILL RESAR		  39
JIM STEINKE			  39
FLT 5
1.CHUCK HARWOOD	 49
2.LARRY HURLEY		  45
3.TOM VAN HORN		  41
4.KEN HUNT			  39
C.T.P. 5. PETE MORAIS

ON APRIL 7 WE PLAYED LOW 
NET IN FLIGHT
FLT 1
1.TIE PHIL EBERHARDT	 63
BILL STRUEVE		  63
2.JOHN DIERINGER		 67
3.GARY HULL		  68
4.DAVE DUQUETTE		 69
C.T.P.  # 11, BOB FILLION
FLT 2
1.DICK LOUBIER		  57
2.ED ST PHILLIPS		  58
3.TIE SHERMAN RIEDLINGER	61
MIKE WATSON		  61
FLT 3
1.TOM HARE			  56
2.BILL RESAR	 		  62
3.MARC COUFAL		  66
4.TIE RAY REETZ		  69
RICHARD THIBODEAU	 69

FLT 4
1.RAY ROUILLARD		  62
2.PETE MORAIS		  63
3.KEN HUNT			  68
C.T.P  # 5  LARRY HURLEY

ON APRIL 14 WE PLAYED A 
DEVIL BALL
1.TIE BOB FILLION
DARYL LANG		  82
DOUG CONNER
KEN HUNT
1.TIE ED ST PHILLIPS
ED CLEVENGER		  82
RICHARD THIBODEAU
GEORGE CHITTUM
1.TIE BOB KONETZNY
MIKE GLOSS			   82
TOM MINAHAN
ROGER HOFFMAN
2.WILLIAM BRUNS
ERIC WELCH	84
RICK TAYMAN
JEFF FURNIA
3.CHRIS TUPPER
CHARLIE SCHNEIDER	 85
JOHN CUSACK 
TONY BIRCHFIELD 
C.T.P. #16  DAVE WRIGHT
#1  ROGER HOFFMAN

Hole in 1ers

Hole in 1ers

March 31, 2022  
Ken Tompkins  

Hole #11

March 19, 2022  
Kent Murray 

Hole #10
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ENTERTAINMENT COMMITTEE
Bev Mercurio

AND NOW FOR OUR MEMBER-
GUEST TOURNAMENT - WE 
PLAYED A SHAMBLE BOTH 
SCORES COUNT, AND 2 SHOTS 
FROM EACH PLAYER, EACH SIDE
FLT 1
1.PHIL EBERHARDT
GREG MULLINS		  125
2.BOB FILLION
DAN JOHNSON		  131
3.MIKE LAJINESS
PETER CALDARODZZI	 132
4.JEFF PENDERS 
JIM MANTINI		  135
FLT 2
1.PETE MORAIS
AL CRISTELLO		  133
2.DICK LOUBIER
JACK BORGES		  140
3.RAY WALTON

MIKE WILLIAMS		  146
4.TOM HARE
MONTEÂ  GILLARD		 147
FLT 3
1.CHUCK HARWOOD
RON JOHNSTON		  126
2.BILL SKINNER 
RUSS SKINNER		  138
3.DARELD SCHICK
JIM PHILLIPS			  142
4.RAY REETZ
JOHN JENKINS		  146

GOOD TIME WAS HAD BY ALL 48 
GUYS GOOD TURNOUT GREAT 
FOOD BY PUB, HOPE TO SEE A 
FEW MORE NEXT YEAR. IT WILL 
BE ON A SATURDAY NEXT YEAR

GRAND SHOOT OUT 
WINNERS, TOP 5
BLUE TEES
1.CHARLIE SCHNEIDER
2.PHIL EBERHARDT
3.CHRIS TUPPER
4.CHUCK YEDINAK
5.JOE DEMKOWICZ

WHITE TEES
1.MIKE DEMKOWICZ
2.RAY REETZ
3.MIKE LAJINESS
4.DOUG CONNER
5.DICK LOUBIER

HAD FIRST SUMMER SHOOT 
OUT ON 4/16/22
1.PHIL EBERHARDT
2.MIKE WATSON
3.SHERMAN RIEDLINGER
4.RON COOK

THE TOP 2 ALONG WITH 8 
OTHERS WILL BE IN SUMMER 
GRAND SHOOT OUT

Hello to all! The Entertainment Committee will be 
having our first of two summer dances on June 

18th. Entertainment will be provided by The Sellouts. A 
musical duo specializing in classic rock, country, pop, 
blues and standards. Sure to be a great time and a variety 
of music for all to enjoy! So come out and dance, chair 
dance or just sit, relax and enjoy a nice summer night out 
in our cool and comfortable ballroom.

Feel free to BYOB and snacks for your table. The fun 
starts @ 7pm. We will have split the pot tickets for sale 
too!

Tickets are just $10.00 and your contact person will be 
Jesse Howard. Watch Facebook for details on when the 
tickets will go on sale.

Our second dance of the summer will be August 13th 
and we are currently looking for a band for that date. 
If anyone has any suggestions for a good local band for 
our dances, please do not hesitate to contact one of The 
Entertainment Committee members. We are always open 
to suggestions.  

Hope to see you at the dance June 18th!
Jesse, Linda, Steve, Bev, Tim and Jane

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
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List or purchase your home through the top-selling sales broker for homes on leased land in
Pine Lakes Country Club and Lake Fairways. Take a look at these recent listings:

Here are a few of our recent sales: 
Pine Lakes: 13J, 34D, 53C, 55M, 13D, 56M, 15D, 42F, 57B, 59B, 61A

Lake Fairways: 12E, 50C, 56C, 4G, 58-O, 19M, 31H, 38i, 45M, 8L

Taylor Resort Homes, LLC
Licensed and Bonded Broker for Manufactured Homes on Leased Land

Specializing in Pine Lakes Country Club and Lake Fairways Country Club
Annette Graley 941-740-2587 / Deborah Stanton 210-416-7629 / Sheryl Webster 248-884-0730

Peg Wagner 518-366-8297 / Tom Williams 210-275-9937 / Esta Dow 239-997-2514
Lori Haines 570-660-9285 / Bobbi Leslie 239-810-2629 / Arturo Cabrera 239-810-5777

49B Saddlebrook Ct., $35,000

56B Sun Air Ct., $70,000

42F Meadows Ct., $79,800

61J Tarpon Woods Ct., $68,000

15D Diamond Hill Ct., $59,900

56H Sun Air Ct., $69,500 56L Sun Air Ct., $59,900

57B Sun Air $70,000

57i Sun Air Ct., $65,000

53L Summer Tree Ct., $59,900

59B Sun Air Ct., $80,000

61A Tarpon Woods Ct, $57,000

Available 7 days a week, evenings included

SOLD

SOLD

SOLD
SOLD

SOLD

SALE

PENDIN
G

SALE

PENDIN
G

SALE

PENDIN
G

SALE

PENDIN
G

SALE

PENDIN
G
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PINE LAKES PANTHER SOFTBALL
Ed Huether

March 16 was the last game of the 2022 softball season. It was a hot humid night; Panther fans were out in force 
with full stands plus the fence & backstop are lined with fans in lawn chairs. The Panthers are playing Tara 

Woods, the first-place team in Division B. They have met three times this season resulting in the Panthers winning one 
of the three games. The fans got to see a great game with plenty of action from the Panthers. Big bats tonight were Dave 
Joseph, Tom Holtz and Matt Heier each with three hits. Dave, Tom and Joe Cuifalo drove in 2 runs each. Other run 
producers were Matt, Bill Skinner, Dave Duquette, Jim Holbrough, J.B. Smith and Bill Plew driving in one run each. 
Bill Skinner handled a hot grounder to his right and made the play. Norm Smith made a great catch on a hard-hit line 
drive down the first base line. The Panthers put Tara Woods away 11 to 3.

After the game Beef “O” Brady’s, on Taylor Road in Punta Gorda, provided a banquet for the team, families and 
guests. There was a short team meeting and the Panthers manager Dave Joseph announced the team MVP for the 2022 
season: Bill Skinner with the highest batting average and most RBIs of the regular season. Congratulations! 

The Panthers would like to thank the many people that support the team: the Men’s Club & ELS for their donations; 
Beef “O” Brady’s of Punta Gorda for the end of season banquet; Perry Hux & David Tebben for their great Bake Sale; 
to all our bakers & helpers that made the Bake Sale a success; to Dave Gluck (The Can Man) for all his hard work 
collecting & recycling; to all those who have saved cans for Dave; to all our loyal fans for supporting the team.

Please save your cans for the team. If you have cans to donate, contact Dave Gluck at 239-220-0464. He usually picks 
up cans on Tuesday mornings or drop them off at his house, 27-I Frenchman’s Court, just leave them by his garage. 
Thank you for your cooperation.

If you want to play softball and are 50 years or older watch for the November 
Whispering Pines Softball article. It will have the date, time and place for 
the sign-up meeting for the 2023 softball season. Men and women are 
welcome to sign-up and play in the league. If you can’t make the meeting, 
you can contact Dave Joseph team manager at 239-770-0466. 

It’s the end of another season and the Panthers wish all of you a happy and 
healthy summer. We can’t wait to see all of you next season.
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.	
Player	 	 AB	 BB	 SO	 1B	 2B	 3B	 HR	 RBI	 T.Hits	 B.Avg	 OB%	
Norm	S.		 60	 6	 3	 23	 6	 1	 	 4	 30	 .500	 .600			
Tom	L.	 	 54	 2	 4	 24	 4	 	 	 6	 28	 .519	 .556				
Bill	S.	 	 63	 2		 2	 28	 6	 2	 	 23	 36	 .571	 .603			
Joe	C.	 	 61	 	 1	 26	 2	 1	 	 22	 29	 .475	 .475				
Dave	J.	 	 54	 1	 	 22	 2	 	 	 14	 24	 .444	 .463		
Dave	D.	 	 32	 2	 4	 7	 4	 	 	 4	 11	 .344	 .406					
Kevin	S.	 	 44	 	 1	 20	 1	 2	 	 11	 23	 .523	 .523		
Steve	F.	 	 49	 2	 2	 20	 1	 1	 	 5	 22	 .449	 .490					
Ed	H.	 	 42	 2	 6	 14	 2	 	 	 4	 16	 .381	 .429		
Jim	H.	 	 21	 	 	 9	 2	 1	 	 3	 12	 .571	 .571		
Tom	H.	 	 43	 2	 5	 20	 	 1	 2	 19	 23	 .535	 .581							
Bud	G.	 	 40	 3	 4	 12	 	 	 	 8	 12	 .300	 .375			
Matt	H.	 	 29	 2	 3	 10	 1	 	 	 7	 13	 .448	 .517				
Keith	B.	 	 24	 	 1	 9	 	 	 	 1	 9	 .375	 .375				
Bill	P.	 	 25	 1	 2	 7	 1	 	 	 6	 8	 .320	 .360			
Bob	B.	 	 14	 	 	 7	 2	 	 	 5	 9														.643								.643									
J.	B.	Smith	 22	 2	 	 10	 2	 	 	 8	 12	 .545	 .636			
Mike	W.		 20	 	 3	 5	 	 	 	 2		 5	 .250	 .250								
Peter	C.	 	 4	 2	 	 1	 	 	 	 	 1	 .250	 .750							
Larry	S.	 	 11	 1	 2	 4	 	 	 	 	 4	 .364	 .455	
	 	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

Your Pine Lakes Panthers
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• SCREEN ROOMS
• FLORIDA ROOMS
• ROOF OVERS
• CARPORTS
• ALUMINUM

STATE CERTIFIED
CBC026995

• CONCRETE
• ADDITIONS
• REMODELING
• WINDOW
    REPLACEMENT
• SIDING

SANDS EXTERIOR 
DESIGNS INC.

sedinc123@gmail.com

FREE
ESTIMATES

239-731-7900

THE LAW OFFICE OF

NORMA HAND BRILL, P.A.

Wills, Trusts, Durable Powers of Attorney, Health Care Directives,
Probate, Long Term Care Planning

Certified Elder Law Attorney 
by the National Elder Law Foundation since 1996

Board Certified by the Florida Bar since 1998

Virtual Office 239.997.6464
Also available for home visits, video and telephone conferences.

Pine Lakes Residents:  When looking for contractors, 
please check out the advertisers in the Whispering 

Pines -- they pay for the ads which in turn pays for the 
printing costs.  Also, if you use a contractor that does 

not advertise in Whispering Pines, suggest they contact 
Stinger Print & Graphics 

for advertising (239-574-3414).  
-- From Editor Cindy

  

 

Ellsworth Heating and Cooling was 
founded in SW Florida over 52 years 
ago, making it one of the oldest and 
most reliable family owned and 
operated air-conditioning 
companies in the tri-county area. 
Started as a one man operation in 
1968, the company rapidly became 
highly trusted for its exceptional 
personal service and solid 
dependability. 
Today, Ellsworth Heating and 

Cooling is one of the most respected 
businesses in SW Florida. 

 



Offer good until 12/31/22

New Customers Only - EXPIRES 12/31/22

12/31/21

HIGH EFFICIENCY!
14 SEER AIR CONDITIONERS!

** FREE UNIT ESTIMATES!**

We are pleased to announce that Custom Cooling & Heating, Inc. 
has purchased Suter Aire.
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May Birthdays

*The Celebration Calendars are maintained by Jane Vogel. 
‘If you have changes or have been missed, please contact Jane so she can update her files, 651-252-9495.”

Bill McBeath
Juan Mercado
Marlowe Smaby

Ralph Gehshan
Rick Thibodeau

Wayne Cox
Kathryn LaJiness
Bill Margenau
Al Romanosky
Janie Teal

Jan Geason
Doris Letourneau

Wayne Albers
Bob DeMarco
Darlene Kasmouski
Steve Moore
Janet Principe

Maura Alexander

Karen DeRose

Helen Garofalo

Eileen Ackerman
Dale Bilton
Gina Eberhardt
Linda Highfill
Terry Kretz
Donna Pattison

Dennis Bower
Marlene Jack
Sharon Sohns

Tom Clark
Henrietta Fraley
Fran Heisler
Susan Larocque
Robert  Mazzaferro
Roger Smith

David Berridge	
Darlene Campbell
Robert “Mo” 
   Morrison
Rich Phillips
Beverly Smith

Charles Beckman
Terry Simon
Gary Walkling

Denny Cline
Wayne Creamer
Susan Guilmette

Helen DeMarco
Shirley Kubie
Marie Radcliffe
Candace Starr-Fuchs

Doug Conner
Lois Doull
Sherman Riedlinger	

Tommy Jacobs
Pete Morais
William Pattison
Ann Perry	
Clinton Van Vleck

Gloria Craven
Marge Fischer
Lyn Helpard
Bill Hyland
Jim Rastrelli
Sherry Tipmore

Steven Fletcher
Michael Patten

Barb Vandehei Nancy Easton
Pat Melzer
Frank Tivnan

Elizabeth Morris

Tom Ackerman
Lynne Bentsen
Marjorie Newton
Paul Ryan

Tom Brennan
Gail Deluca
Dorothy DeRose
Bob Dowd	
Marlo Magnette
Patricia Provino

Crosby Damon
Carol Listerman
Eva Pelillo

Nola Lonigro
Kevin Malott
Jill Winkel

Deborah Fernanda
Bob Gray
Heather Keddy
Pat Wagner

Linda Green
John Jenkins
Kathy Patterson
Nancy Perry
Kenny Shirley
Bob Wirzburger

Donna Binetti
Thomas Cook
Cora Timperley

Violet Harrington
Carole Hersey
Gloria Niro
Janet Williams

May Anniversaries

Shelby & Judie 
   Greene ‘60

Donald & Donna 
   Russo ‘95

John & Joy Houser ‘11Bob & Helen 
   DeMarco ‘58
Dan & Dianne 
   Murphy ‘69

Dick & Faith WykaTom & Anna Clark ‘92
Cam & Sharon 
   Thomson ‘70

Jerry & Kris 
   Bryant ‘18
William & Sue Anne 
   Hilton ‘70

John & Joanne 
   McCann ‘69

David & Judy Hardy ‘74

John & Donna 
   Galloway ‘75

Thomas & Susan 
   Cook ‘90
James & Dale 
   Guelcher ‘13

Charlie & Donna 
   Schneider ‘60

Randy & Geri Allen
Tony & Janice 
   Birchfield ‘94
David & Lynda 
   Spackman ‘00
Richard & Lynn 
   Walker ‘04

Blain & Susan 
   Larocque ‘71

Terry & Jamine 
   Kretz ‘64

Orlo & Karolyn Coots

Frank & Carol 
   Guenthner
William & Carole 
   Kerr ‘74
Edward & Donna 
   Sanchez ‘85

Michele Lavelle, 
   Elliot Doliner ‘76
Bob & Jean 
   Hendershot ‘75

David & Nita Anderson ‘71
John & Carol Feeley ‘76
Judy Delonge, Ralph Jeka
Kevin & Karen O’Rourke ‘77
Dennis & Avia Zahorouski/
   Anderson ‘04
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ALOHA 
AIRPORT TRANSPORTATION

Pine Lakes Resident
    Serving Lee County for over 20 years

(239) 731 - 5100

HOME MAINTENANCE
Lou Dog’s Handyman Service

Roofing Repairs, Windows, Siding
Gutters, Power Washing, Plumbing
Electrical, Kitchens/Baths Remodel,

40 Years Experience
PL Resident Lou 586-491-6252

The Classifieds
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JOHN BROWN PAINTING
Interior Exterior

Pine Lakes Resident
Free Estimates

Reference on Request
Reasonable Cost
Material Discount

Call John @ 419-355-0750DAVE CAMPBELL PAINTING
Interior/Exterior  -  Kitchen Cupboards

25 Years Experience
Licensed & Insured
Pine Lakes Resident
(239) 834-3560

davecampbellpainting@gmail.com

HOUSE MAINTENANCE HOUSE MAINTENANCE SERVICESSERVICES

WHISPERING PINES ADVERTISERS – CLASSIFIED AND DISPLAY ADS
Please email your advertising copy to Stinger Printing art@stingerprinting.com 
Ad payments: check made out to Stinger Printing; mailed to: 
Stinger Printing: 229 Del Prado Blvd. N #8 • Cape Coral, FL 33909

HOME REPAIR
Lake Fairways Resident for 15 yrs

small construction projects, 
flooring, painting, drywall, 

kitchen cabinets & counters,
power washing. 

Call James at 239-220-3614

WHISPERING PINES TEAM 2022
Advertising – Stinger Printing  art@stingerprinting.com
Articles – Cindy Ahrens, Editor  cindyahrens@netzero.net
Article writers are acknowledged with a by-line.
Celebrations – Jane Vogel 651-252-9495
Circulation Coordinator – Rhonda Baldwin  269-209-2726 
Distribution by Cul-de-sac Captains
Webmaster - Gary Walkling www.ourpinelakes.com
Photos will list credit to photographer or supplier.

ATTENTION ARTICLE CONTRIBUTORS
Deadline for the next issue is June 5th.
Please e-mail your articles/submissions to 

cindyahrens@netzero.net

HOUSE CLEANING/SENIOR ASSISTANT
Teri Rose Cleaning Service 

Deep Clean Home, Carpets & Vinyl
Windows, Painting, Senior Assistant

Shopping, Laundry, etc.
“Simply The Best”

Resident Teri - 239-218-4774

PRESSURE WASHING
“Father & Daughter Team”, Home 

Garage, Lanias, Driveways, Sidewalks
Vinyl Window Cleaning & Repair

“Simply The Best”
Resident Lou - 586-491-6252

Your WP Staff Needs a Little Help

We really appreciate the contributions made by our 
“correspondents” and can tell by the comments that our readers 
enjoy them. Reminder to send your typed article (Word or .rtf 
format) JUST to cindyahrens@netzero.net. DO NOT send to 
Stinger.

If you are unable to type your article or you do not have an e-mail 
account--PLEASE ask someone in your group to type 
(Word or .rtf format) and send JUST to Editor Cindy 
(cindyahrens@netzero.net).  THANKS!

BUD’S HANDYMAN SERVICES
Landscaping

Driveway Painting
Power Wash Homes
Pine Lakes Resident

Call 207-299-7831 – Bud Bruns 

“THE JOY OF FURRY KIDS”
Caring, experienced & reasonably 

priced dog walker & pet sitter 
available for day & overnight care.
Year-round Pine Lakes resident.

Call Joy Houser  @ 586-623-2626

NOTARY PUBLIC
Do you need items Notarized &
Can’t wait for the office to open

or an appointment? 
Full Time Pine Lakes Resident
CALL ANNA MARIE 850-691-6585

WHISPERING PINES DEADLINES 2022

ISSUE MONTH				    DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSIONS

JUNE/JULY/AUGUST 2022 			   [distributed early July] June 5, 2022
SEPTEMBER 2022				    August 17, 2022
OCTOBER 2022				    September 17, 2022
NOVEMBER 2022				    October 17, 2022
DECEMBER 2022				    November 15, 2022
JANUARY 2023				    December 15, 2022



UPCOMING SHOWS/EVENTS FOR 2022-2023 SEASON

DATE		  SPONSOR					     EVENT
5/30/2022	 Veteran’s Association				   Memorial Day Celebration at the Pool  4-7PM

6/18/2022	 Entertainment Committee			   The Sellouts Band 
								        Watch Facebook for Tickets—Jesse Howard $10

7/15/2022	 Beautification Committee			   Food & Fun Friday  
								        (more details in summer Whispering Pines) 

8/13/2022	 Entertainment Committee			   To be announced – Watch Facebook for Info

10/17/2022	 Beautification Committee			   “It’s Fall Ya’ll” – Pie and Ice Cream, 5-9 PM
10/29/2022	 Men’s Club					     Halloween     Tickets on sale 9/21/2022

11/5/2022	 Beautification Committee			   Christmas Sale – Clubhouse Card Room, 
								        9:30AM-12PM
11/11/2022	 Veteran’s Association				   Veteran’s Day Ceremony & Luncheon  11:00AM
11/13/2022	 Veteran’s Association				   Veteran’s Dance
11/15/2022	 Beautification Committee			   Decorating Pine Lakes Country Club – 
								        9AM in Clubhouse Lobby
11/19/2022	 Men’s Club					     Girls of Motown      Tickets on sale 10/15/2022

12/4/2022	 Beautification Committee			   “Candlelight Tour of Homes”, 5-8PM
12/3/2022	 Entertainment Committee			   To be announced
12/15/2022	 Beautification Committee			   Golf Cart Parade, 5PM Line Up
12/31/2022	 Beautification Committee			   New Year’s Eve 8PM-12:30AM

1/7/2023	 Men’s Club					     Marino – JC Diva Show        Tickets on sale 12/3/2022

Feb 2023	 Veteran’s Association				   Variety show – Date to be Announced
2/4/2023	 Men’s Club					     Doug Gabriel          Tickets on sale 1/7/2023
2/10/2023	 Men’s Club					     Home Show
2/15/2023	 Men’s Club					     Shredder
2/18/2023	 Men’s Club					     Celebrate             Tickets on sale 1/14/2023

3/4/2023	 Contact Ray Dunlap				    Ohio Night Dinner/Dance	
3/18/2023	 Men’s Club					     St. Pats Dinner Dance      Tickets on sale 2/11/2023

4/15/2023	 Men’s Club					     April – Appetizer Event         Tickets on sale 3/4/2023


